HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 9 June 2008 
Kendricks Close, Repton Road, Hartshorne
PRESENT
Councillors – Mrs P Worthington (Chair), R Bell (Vice-Chair), A Jones, C Dobson, D Jenkinson, A Sherratt, R Shadrack, Mrs J Burley, Mrs J Slawson, P Murray, Miss S Roberts and D Tagg.
APOPOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Parish Councillors, I Harper N Tilley and D Adams
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, District Councillor M Stanton, Mr & Mrs  Brealey, Manchester Lane and Mr & Mrs B Smith, Main St. 
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
1. Mr Brealey reported asked when the speed humps would be installed. The Clerk said that the County Council had committed funds for the project during 2008/9 financial year. Mr Brealey also reminder Councillors that the drain on Manchester Lane had still not been cleaned. Mr Brealey also asked if a planning application had been received for 6 wooden chalets on Repton Road. Councillor Jenkinson said that he had seen plans for the proposed development. The Clerk said the Parish Council had not received an application for planning permission.  


	51/08

	MINUTES OF THE MEETING and MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING Monday 12 May 2008.
RESOLVED The minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman
Any member to declare an interest
· Councillor A Jones under Finance in respect of Community Transport Swadlincote.
·    Councillor Mrs P Worthington (Chair), declared an interest Under Planning Applications – Wolsey Cottage, Netherhall Road, Hartshorne as she is the applicant.
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	POLICE MATTERS

1. Concerns were expressed as to which Area Safer Neighbourhood meeting the Parish Council should attend. The Clerk said he had been informed that Central was the correct meeting however it was still a little uncertain, therefore the Clerk would again ask the District Council.
2. Councillor Burley reported that a vehicle on Goseley recreation ground had been damaged.

3. It was also reported that names of adults had been given to the Police for supplying alcohol to under age children.

4. Councillor Murray reported that the Police house on Salisbury Drive had been damaged. Councillor Murray said the Neighbourhood Watch had made inquiries to use the building. 
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	MATTERS ARISING 

The Clerks Report was accepted. The Clerk said he would continue to pursue the District Council about the fingerpost at Ticknall Road and the use of dog bins in the Parish.
1. Item 44/08/3 – Councillor Bell said he dad adjusted the temperature of the showers down to 45c.
2. Councillor Tagg said had spoken to N Dawson about changes to the gate at Main Street recreation ground. Councillor Bell asked that any changes made must comply with DDA.

3. Item 44/08/4 – Councillor reported that 43 youths attended a meeting on 2 June to discuss Salisbury Drive recreation ground, from those attending a small committee was elected. They hoped to raise there own funds to provide equipment for the recreation ground. Councillor Murray commentated that he was very encouraged by the positive response. 

4. Councillor Murray said one of the items they would like to see at the recreation ground was graffiti wall and hopefully this would be discussed at the July meeting. 

5. Councillor Dobson said he was very pleased with the progress made.

6. Item 49/08 Councillor Murray reported that the contractors currently on site at both Goseley and Salisbury Drive had quoted prices of £125.00 for the removal of the seat and £275.00 to reinstate the area of the former changing rooms and £500.00 for a new gate and reinstatement of fencing at Salisbury Drive. Councillor Sherratt proposed that these quotations be accepted and the work be carried out during the erection of the MUGA, this was seconded by Councillor Murray. On a show of hands it was carried 13 in favour and 1 against.
RESOLVED Clerk to contact SDDC to request the contractors to carry out the work. 
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS

1. Councillor Sherratt asked if the weeds along the footpath from Hereford Avenue to Coventry Close could be cleared. Councillor Murray said he would contact SDDC.
2. Councillor Burley asked if repairs could be carried out along the footpath from Brookdale Drive to the Community Centre. Councillor Murray said he would contact SDDC.

3. Councillor Slawson reported that the bus shelter opposite Tower Road had been damaged. Clerk to contact DCC.
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	HARTSHORNE WEB SITE
Councillor Jenkinson reported that Colin Herbert had now made contact. It was now hoped that the transfer of ownership of the site can be passed over to N Jenkinson in the near future. 

Councillor Shadrack asked if all references to the Parish Council records are updated immediately.



	56/08


	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. The Clerk reported that all allotments are now occupied and he is currently starting a waiting list.
2. Councillor Jones queried multi occupation of some of the allotments. The Clerk said that most of those allotments had been occupied for several years, but when they become vacate they would be let as smaller individual allotments. 
3. Councillor Bell asked if the District Council intended replacing the damaged 5-a-side goalpost. The Clerk said he would contact Chris Mason at SDDC.

4. Councillor Tagg asked if additional sets of keys can be cut for the changing rooms at Goseley recreation ground. Councillor Bell agreed to have  3 additional sets cut.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No. 9 2008 0466 F the erection of a dwelling at land adj. To 20 Edward Street, Hartshorne.

Parish Councillors were concerned at the lack of parking

· Reg No. 9 2008 0600FH the erection of an extension at Wolsey Cottage, Netherhall Road, Hartshorne

No comments

· CD9/0508/32 – Proposed installation of a new cycle shelter at Granville School, Burton Road.

No comments
· Reg No. 9 2008 0602 FO outline application (all matters to be reserved except for means of access) F  for the erection of a dwelling in the side garden of 123 Woodville Road,  Hartshorne.

No comments

Granting of Planning Permission

None received
Refusal of Withdrawal of Application

None received
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	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

103092

R Smith

Clerks Salary - June

229.90

103093

R Smith

Expenses

30.00

103094

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - June

47675

103095

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

103096

Woodville Surgery Equipment Fund 

Donation re Bill Hale

50.00

103097

N Dawson Landscaping Ltd

Roof repairs at Goseley recreation ground

407.80

103098

Community Transport Swadlincote

Community transport for April

90.00

103099

Inland Revenue

1st Quarter Income Tax & NI contrib.

538.52

103100

SDDC

Clearing at Salisbury Drive

167.44

The above were approved for payment

	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

SDDC – Summer Holiday Play Provisions – approval of proposed dates.

RESOLVED the proposed dates`were approved.
Correspondence for Information

SDDC – Full Council meeting 28 February.

DCC – Victim Support leaflets

SDDC – Part of Public Footpath no.31 – Diversion Order 2007.

The above were noted

DALC Circulars

Circular No. 10 of 2008 - Annual Parish Councils’ Evening, Wednesday, 9th January 2008 - 


Circular No. 11 of 2008 - Local Council Review Subscriber form

Circular No. 12 of 2008 -Consultation in respect of orders and regulations relating to the conduct of     Local  Authority members in England
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	Correspondence

1. Correspondence

Correspondence for Action

· Viking FC– application to use football pitch at Goseley during season 2008/9

· SDDC – Strategic Flood Risk Assessment questionaire

· SDDC – Joint Highways Forum.

· Monster Play Systems – Teen Shelter

· DCC – South East Derbyshire Local Accessibility Strategy – Issues and Options Consultation.

Correspondence for Information.

· DCC – ‘On Board’ magazine

· SDDC – Notice of annual gardening competition.

· SDDC – dates for Sportsmobile between 28 July and 5 September. 

· SDDC – Council meeting 22 May

DALC Circulars

· Circular No. 23 – General, inc - AGGREGATES LEVY SUSTAINABILITY FUND (ALSF) DERBYSHIRE AGGREGATES    LEVY GRANT SCHEME (DALGS) Applications for the DALGS are now invited for projects to be carried out in 2008/09.  
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	Date of Next Meeting - Monday 14 July 2008 at Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne.

Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….


PAGE  
1

